
 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Blackheath Public School                                 

Leichhardt Street, Blackheath NSW 2785  

Office hours: 8.30 a.m.—3.15 p.m.       

Website: www.blackheath-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email: blackheath-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

Phone: 4787 8253  Fax: 4787 8320 

Dear Parents / Carers,                                                                  
The school term is flying by and the Autumn weather is 
starting to set in. With three and a half weeks left before our end of 
term break classrooms continue to be hives of activity.                                                                      
Recently our year six students visited Katoomba High School for the 
“Sneak Peek” day. They had a lovely time learning about life at high 
school and participated in some taster high school lessons. There will 
be further opportunities for transition to high school later in the year.                                                    
Last week we held our inaugural Koori Club Breakfast to welcome our 
Aboriginal students and families. The morning was misty, but it did 
not dampen the spirits of the families who attended. Beau presented 
a heart felt Acknowledgement of Country and Amelia shared her 
thanks for our school and community. Thank you to the staff who       
coordinated the morning and the families who came along.                                                          
The dental program has commenced this week. We have many          
students scheduled to visit the dental van over the course of the week 
and hope that this has assisted families to access important dental 
services.                                                                                                                 
We will celebrate Harmony Day and Bullying No Way Day this       
Thursday. All students are encouraged to wear orange and bring a 
gold coin donation. The Student Representative Council members will 
decide on the recipient of the collected donations. All students will 
participate in lessons during the day and our peer support session will 
focus on these themes.                                                                                     
Ride to School Day is also happening this week! We encourage           
students to ride to school on Friday – students in years K – 2 need to 
be accompanied by a parent or caregiver. All students are                          
encouraged to decorate their helmet – there will be prizes awarded 
for the best decorated helmets in each class.                                                                                
I would like to send out a personal thank you to Paul and Alison in the 
canteen. Paul and Alison work tirelessly to continue to provide our 
school community with amazing food and drinks, often without any 
volunteer assistance. With orders steadily increasing they are more 
and more frequently completely run off their feet. On the day of the 
disco, they worked from 8am until 7.30pm that night with the extra 
hours from the end of school being completely voluntary. Please           
consider volunteering in the canteen to ensure this valuable resource 
can remain in our school. Once again, thank you Paul and Alison                                  
Don’t forget this Sunday we will be having a working bee – weather 
dependent. We will send out a message on Compass and the P&C           
Facebook page on Friday afternoon to confirm if we will be going 
ahead.                                                                                                                        
In week 9 and 10 (next week and the week after) we will have short 
weeks due to Good Friday on 29 March and Easter Monday on 1 April. 
We hope you enjoy the long weekend!                                                           
In the final week of the term we will be holding our teacher/parent/
caregiver/student interviews on Monday 8 April. Term 1 finishes on 
Friday 12 April.                                                                                                              
Warm Regards,                                                                                                    
Kristin Hardge  Principal                                                          
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K-C Cooper L                                                                         
K-H Braithen J                                                           
1-2KM  Cohen E  & Aamarni S                                    
1-2L Hunter C, Ethan G, Fynn M & Rose G                                                                                
1-2RP Hazel K, Rhys K & Tommy H 

HOUSE POINTS TROPHY 

The House Points Trophy is awarded fortnightly 
at our whole school assembly to the House that 
has collected the highest number of House 
points in the previous 2 weeks. Teachers can 
award House points for a range of successes 
such as positive behaviour, lovely class work 
and effort in activities. Congratulations to this 
fortnights winning House the Kangaroos! 



   

K-C Lea D-G & Isath WA                                          
K-H Violet H & Sam S                                           
1-2RP Ezra A & Grace E                                                                     
1-2KM Isla C & Lexi O                                             
1-2L Heidi R 

3-4G  Aurelia B & Beau L-L                            
3-4H Arizona C-L                                         
3-4M Lachlan A & Willow C                              

5-6K Flynn B & Dusty S-R                                                                          
5-6M Glenn R                                                                      
5-6OW Gabriella W  



  

 

“SNOWY” THE SNOW 

LEOPARD 

Congratulations to  3-4Y,                         
this week’s recipients of 

“Snowy” . 

LIBRARY MONITORS 

“CAUGHT YOU BEING 

GOOD” 

Congratulations to our 
fabulous   

“Caught You Being Good”     
recipients. 

Congratulations to our 2024                      
Library Monitors, who received their 

badges at our Week 8 assembly. 



 
 

KOORI CLUB NEWS 

We enjoyed a breakfast BBQ to welcome our Koori 
Club students back for the year. It was a dreary 
morning, but the rain held off and we were able to 
enjoy our bacon and egg rolls in the clearing mist. 
Beau led a wonderful acknowledgement of Country 
and Amelia followed suit to say thanks for this 
school, her family and 
friends. A sentiment 
shared by many! 
Thanks also to our school 
chickens and the                      
wonderful Green team for 
the donation of eggs. 
Thank you to all who were 
able to attend.                                     Cat Corkins 

BMPSSA BASKETBALL 

Congratulations to the Stage 3 students who attended the 
trial for the Blue Mountains PSSA representative basketball 
team. We are very pleased to announce that five students 
were successful in making the team. Otto F, Crosby M,                     
Madeline N, Gabriella W and Mae K will now attend the                      
Sydney West Gala Day in Penrith. The team will have an                   
opportunity to play against teams from all over the                              
metropolitan west area. We wish them well and I am sure 
that they will represent Blackheath PS with excellent                      
sportsmanship.     Ruth Harris 



 

 

SYDNEY WEST PRIMARY TENNIS TRIALS 

Loic represented Blackheath 
Public School at the Sydney 
West Primary Tennis Trials in 
Penrith. It was his first                 
competitive singles                                
competition. He played 35 
games in total! What an 
amazing effort! 



 
 

BANC FOOD DRIVE 

Friday 22nd of March is National Ride2School Day , you can decorate your helmet to 
win a canteen voucher. If you can’t ride all the way, park a few blocks away. If you 
don’t have a bike you can use a scooter or skateboard, and if you don’t have one of 
the vehicles, you can walk to school. K-2 must ride with a parent.                                                 
Elise C and Jerome B, SRC 

Harmony Day & Bullying. No 
Way! are on Thursday 21st 
March. Please wear orange and 
bring a gold coin donation. If 
you don’t have orange clothes 
please wear yellow or red.                         
Lucas G and Lukas W, SRC 

This year our school is part of the BANC food 
drive. If possible please donate canned food, 
packaged food, non refrigerated liquids but 
no fresh produce or anything that expires 
quickly. Bring any time until Monday the 8th 
of April. When you arrive at school take                 
donations to your classroom where your 
teacher will arrange a spot for them to go.                                              
Poppy D and Ilka W-S, SRC. 



 

 

S2 CHINESE CULTURE INCURSION 
Stage 2 enjoyed a wonderful day of learning at school with our Chinese Culture                 
incursion. We learned about Chinese New Year, and participated in different                           
activities, martial arts, lion dancing, making bracelets and writing Chinese                             
calligraphy.  Philip Yeong 



 
 

PEER SUPPORT                              

MACCA  ALPACA 



 

KISS & DROP / PICK UP 

A gentle reminder that all payments MUST be submitted on either Compass or in 
person at the school office by the due date on the note. Owing to our Department 
of Education system we cannot process money that comes in later then the day.             
If finance is an issue PLEASE complete an assistance form, available from the office, 
PRIOR to the due date. 

PAYMENTS 

IT IS IMPORTANT FOR ALL OF US TO BE AWARE OF AND FOLLOW THE ROAD SAFETY 
RULES TO ENSURE THE SAFETY OF OUR CHILDREN. PLEASE REFER TO THIS LINK FOR                  

FUTHER INFORMATION:https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-
kids-safe-around-schools.pdf 

Kiss and Drop/Pick up Zones are designed for your                                  
convenience and for your child’s safety. Designed for quick 
entry and exit, these zones minimise congestion and risk 
when used properly by all parents and carers. These zones operate under the same 
conditions as no parking zones, which means you may stop to drop off or pick up 
children for a maximum of 2 minutes. You’re required to remain in, or within 3                    
metres of, your vehicle.  Fines do apply. 

EXTENDED LEAVE –TRAVEL or HOLIDAY 

A reminder that under DoE procedures, parents/carers are required to complete an                   
Application for Extended Leave—Travel and provide travel documentation, if they are 
travelling or holidaying outside of the school vacation period. Where the principal 
considers the travel appropriate during the school term, the absence will be recorded 
as holiday leave and a certificate granted. 

SCHOOL VISITOR/VOLUNTEER CHECK IN 

In line with DoE policy, all visitors to our school need to check in by scanning the 
QR code, or via the office tablet. This includes morning and afternoon home                     
reading volunteers. Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf


  

YEAR 6 / EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 

Dear parents/carers of Year 6 students                                                                                                           
To enrol you child in Year 7 for 2025, you will need to complete an Expression of                   
Interest for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. If you have already done so, thank you,                       
otherwise forms can be located on the enrolment page of our school website or by 
using the direct links below from 6th March through to the 25th March.                                                       
The Expression of Interest process if available online at https://
year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1246. After you submit an EOI and it 
has been assessed, your child will be offered a place at a high school.                                            
If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please 
let us know by completing a Placement Not required form at https://
year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/no-placement/?schoolCode=1246.                                                                 
If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school (you are 
planning to apply for a private school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you 
still complete an EOI and follow up with the school once a decision has been made.                                           
The online process will guide you through your options and collect the information 
required to make this process as smooth as possible.                                                                            
For parents/carers who are not able to complete an application form online, please 
see Sue in the office for a paper form which will need to be returned no later than 
25th March. 

YR6 KHS SNEAK PEEK  

Year 6 students had the opportunity to experience 
high school life. They were taken on a tour by Year 
9 students - many whom attended BPS  a few years 
back - and  were shown around the school. Along 
the way, we were met with many excited faces 
from past BPS students. After a tour and a spot of 
recess they were off to their lessons. BPS students 
participated in either woodwork or history. The                  
history lesson entailed Spartan strategies in war, 
the weapons used and war cries. The day                              
concluded with a BBQ lunch put on by the older 
KHS students. A fun day was had by all!                                
Tasrah Marshall 



 
 

1/2 L  

WRITING 

1/2L Leopards have 
been reading some 
books in English that 
teach us about                  
children with different 
ways of experiencing 
the world. Boy is 
about a boy who is 
deaf, and "speaks 
with dancing hands". 
We have been                  
learning some Auslan 
so we can                                
communicate                 
without sound. The 
Black Book of                     
Colours is about a boy 
who is blind, and                 
experiences colours 
not using sight, but 
using his other senses 
of hearing, smell, 
touch and taste. We 
have created some of 
our own writing about 
experiencing colours 
using all of our                   
senses.  

Cathy Lamond 



 

P&C NEWS 



 

 



 


